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CAPTAN 10 DUST

FUNGICIDE

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

CAUTION: Exposure to Captan may produce long term health
effects. To minimize exposure, follow directions
outlined on this label.

GUARANTEE: Captan 10%

REGISTRATION NO. 11936 PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

TOMEN AGRO, INC.
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San Francisco, CA 94105
tel. #: 415-536-3480

Distributor:
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Canada
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PRECAUTIONS

KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN. Never handle material with bare
hands. Use rubber gloves; do not use leather or cloth gloves.
Avoid spilling on skin or clothing. Do not breathe dust. Wear a
respirator and goggles while mixing, loading and treating seed.
Wear long-sleeved and long pants, chemical resistant gloves ,
goggles and NIOSH approved quarter or half mask cartridge
respirator (for particulators) during mixing, loading,
application, clean-up and repair activities. When handling or
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applying, wear goggles and clothing that completely covers arms
and legs to minimize exposure. Change contaminated clothing daily
and wash thoroughly before re-use. Wash hands, face and arms
thoroughly after handling Captan and before drinking, eating or
smoking. Shower after use or at the end of the work day. Wash
clothing and gloves before re-use. Always work out of the wind
during mixing and loading operations. Keep unprotected persons
out of operating area or vicinity where there may be drift. When
treating, augering or handling treated seed, work in a well-
ventilated area, and wear a suitable respirator, goggles and
gloves. Label all unplanted seed potatoes "Poisonous to man and
animals. Do not use for food or feed. These potatoes have been
treated with Captan."

FIRST AID

If a known exposure occurs or is suspected, immediately initiate
the recommended procedures below. If further treatment is
required, contact a Poison Control Centre, a physician or the
nearest hospital.

If Swallowed: Immediately give several glasses of water and
induce vomiting by gagging the victim with a finger or blunt
object placed on the back of the victim's tongue. Give fluids
until vomitus is clear. If victim is unconscious, do not induce
vomiting or give anything by mouth.

For Eye Contact: Immediately flush eyes with large amounts of
running water for at least 15 minutes. Hold eyelids apart during
flushing to ensure rinsing of the entire surface of the eye and
lids with water. Get medical attention.

For Skin Contact: Flush all affected areas with plenty of water
for 15 minutes. Remove contaminated clothing and shoes. Seek
medical attention if skin irritation occurs. Wash clothing before
re-use.

If Inhaled: Remove to fresh air. Seek medical attention if
respiratory irritation occurs or if breathing becomes difficult.

EMERGENCY TELEPHONE NUMBERS

All hours, 1-800-228-5635 ext. 174 ONLY for health and
environmental information.

ENVIRONMENTAL HAZARDS

This product is toxic to fish. Keep out of lakes, streams and
ponds. Do not apply when weather conditions favour drift of dust



from areas treated. Do not apply directly or indirectly to water.
Do not contaminate ponds, lakes, streams, or rivers by cleaning
of application equipment or disposal of waste.

STORAGE

Store in a cool, dry place. Protect from excessive heat. Do not
contaminate food or feed.

DISPOSAL

Rinse the emptied container thoroughly and add the rinsings to
the spray mixture in the tank. Thoroughly empty the contents into
the application device. Follow provincial instructions for any
required additional cleaning of the container prior to its
disposal. Make the empty container unsuitable for further use.
Dispose of the container in accordance with provincial
requirements. For information on the disposal of unused, unwanted
product and the cleanup of spills, contact the Provincial
Regulatory Agency or the Manufacturer. Contact the manufacturer
or the provincial regulatory agency. Contact the manufacturer and
the provincial regulatory agency in case of spills and for clean-
up of spills.

NOTICE TO USER

This control product is to be used only in accordance with the
directions on this label. It is an offense under the Pest Control
Products Act to use a control product under unsafe conditions.

DIRECTIONS FOR USE

Apply the specified amounts of this product uniformly to the
foliage when air is calm, using ground equipment or aircraft.
Apply at the first sign of infestation and repeat 5 - 10 day
intervals as needed to maintain control.

APPLICATION RATES
Apple: Scab, Frog-Eye Leaf Spot- 63 to 84 kilograms per hectare.
Consult your provincial spray calendar for timing of
applications. Do not apply within 7 days of harvest. Early season
sprays may cause injury to foliage of Red Delicious, Winesap and
other sensitive varieties.

Cherry (Sour, Sweet): Brown Rot, Leaf Spot (Shot Hole) - 42 to
50.5 kilograms per hectare. Apply to trees in pre-bloom, bloom,
petal fall, shuck, first, second and third cover sprays, and
immediately after harvest. Leaf injury may result to the Schmidt
and Emperor Francis varieties of sweet cherry in post-bloom



sprays. May be applied up to 2 days before harvest of sweet
cherries. May be applied up to 5 days before harvest of sour
cherries.

Peach: Brown Rot and Scab - 42 to 50.5 kilograms per hectare.
Apply in late pink, full bloom, petal fall, shuck fall, cover
sprays. Continue applications through harvest if conditions
favour brown rot. May be applied up to 2 days before harvest.

Potato Seed Piece Treatment: Brown-Eye Disease, Damping-Off - Use
at a rate of 195 grams per 25 kilograms cut seed pieces (780
grams to 100 kilograms of cut seed pieces). Apply in a convenient
container or by duster attachment over belt. Coat each seed piece
evenly with a light film of dust. Treat pieces within 6 hours
after cutting. If planting is to be delayed for a day or two,
store treated seed pieces in open crates, and provide sufficient
ventilation to allow cut surfaces to dry before bagging.

Tomatoes: Anthracnose, Septoria Leaf Spot - Apply 17 to 30
kilograms per hectare at the first sign of infection and repeat
at 7 to 10 day intervals. Use 33.5 to 42 kilogram per hectare for
severe infestations or on mature plants. May be applied up to 2
days before harvest.

Soil and Greenhouse Bench Treatment: Apply 600 to 975 grams per
100 square metres (84 kilogram per hectare). Work into upper 7.5
to 10 centimetres of soil before planting. For damp-off and root
rot diseases of seedling and transplants of roses, other shrubs,
flowers, lawnseed beds and vegetables such as beans, peas,
celery, crucifers, eggplant, pepper and tomato.

Ornamentals: Rose-Black Spot; Carnation-Leaf Spot; Chrysanthemum-
Botrytis Flower Blight, Septoria Leaf Spot - Apply to give even
coverage of upper and lower leaf surfaces. Repeat at 7 to 10 day
intervals as necessary.

Lawns, Turf (golf courses and sod farms only): Brown Patch,
Damping-Off, Leaf Spot, Melting-Out, Root Rot - Use 975 to 1000
grams per 100 square metres. Begin treatments before infection
occurs in early spring. Repeat intervals of 7 - 14 days
throughout the summer. The maximum application rate to turf (golf
courses, sod farms) is 47.5 kgs of Captan 10 Dust per hectare
with a maximum seasonal rate of 95 kgs/hectare. DO not apply to
home lawns, parks, schools, sports fields and other recreational
areas.

Begonia (Tuberous), Daffodil, Dahlia, Gladiolus, Iris (Bulbous)
Narcissus, Tulip: Damping-Off, Bulb Rots - Use 180 to 450 grams
per 100 metres of row. Treat holes or trenches before planting



and work into the soil to a depth of 7.5 centimetres.
Alternatively, use 1.25 to 2.5 kilograms per 100 square metres,
and before planting broadcast and work into the soil to a depth
of 7.5 centimetres.

NOTICE TO BUYER

Seller's guarantee shall be limited to the terms set out on the
label and subject thereto, the buyer assumes the risk to persons
or property arising from the use or handling of this product and
accepts the product on that condition.

NOTICE TO USER

This control product is to be used only in accordance with the
directions on this label.  It is an offense under the Pest
Control Products Act to use a control product under unsafe
conditions.

******************************

This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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